
 

Project News 

 14th November 2022 

Trail 5 Upgrade Works and Temporary Closures 
 
Project Summary  
Noosa Council is upgrading the Cooroora Trail, 
also known as Trail 5, which links Pomona to 
Cooran via the Tuchekoi National Park. Trail 
works, including upgrading the trailhead facilities 
in both Pomona and Cooran, will improve the 
trail experience and town connectivity. 
 
Scope of Works 
The following work is scheduled to commence 
mid-November: 
 
Trail 5 
• realignment and widening of the trail 
• drainage upgrades 
• new wayfinding and interpretative signage. 
 
Cooroora Mountain Park, Pomona 
• sealing of existing gravel car parks 
• pavement rehabilitation and drainage works 
• new filtered water station 
• new shelter, table and chairs. 
 
Pioneer Park, Cooran  
• installation of new concrete car parks 
• installation of bollards 
• new hitching rails. 
 
New wayfinding and interpretive signage will be 
installed at Pioneer Park, Cooran, Stan Topper 
Park and Cooroora Mountain Park, Pomona. 
 
 
 
 

Timing  
Construction is scheduled to commence on  
14 November 2022 and will be completed early 
next year, weather permitting. 
 
Temporary Closures 
 
Trail 5 
Sections of Trail 5 will be closed intermittently 
from 14 November during construction. 
Alternative access will be provided where 
possible. However, it is recommended that trail 
goers explore other Noosa Biosphere Trails 
during this time. To discover a new trail visit: 
https://www.noosa.qld.gov.au/noosa-trail-
network 
 
Cooroora Mountain Park, Pomona 
The Mt Cooroora car park will be temporarily 
closed from the 14 November to late 2022. 
 
Visitors can access the Lookout Trail from Stan 
Topper Park via Mountain Street. Please be 
considerate of neighbouring properties when 
accessing the area. 
 
Refer overleaf map for further details. 
 
Pioneer Park, Cooran  
Sections of the park will be temporarily closed 
during construction.  
 
Traffic control will be in place where required.  
 
Please take care navigating the area. 
 
 

https://www.noosa.qld.gov.au/noosa-trail-network
https://www.noosa.qld.gov.au/noosa-trail-network


 

 
Funding 
The $1.68 million Noosa Trail 5 upgrade has 
been made possible via funding from the 
Australian and Queensland Governments’ Local 
Economic Recovery Program through Category 
D of the Disaster Recovery Funding 
Arrangements, which supports projects that 
improve the community’s resilience and 
economic recovery. 
 
Your patience during these works is 
appreciated.  
 
  
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Contact us 

Email:    mail@noosa.qld.gov.au  
(Subject line: Cooroora Mountain 
Park and Pioneer Park – Car Park 
Upgrade) 

Phone:  5329 6500   

Stay updated 

Web:  https://www.noosa.qld.gov.au/wip 
 www.facebook.com/noosacouncil 
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